

TEST 3H

Choose the word that has the underlined part pronounced differently.

1. A. artificial B. distance C. cells D. center
2. A. gravity B. nature C. basic D. change

Choose the word that its main stress is placed differently from the others.

3. A. altitude B. profession C. impressive D. commercial
4. A. attach B. rocket C. spacewalk D. mission

Choose the word (A, B, C or D) that best completes the sentence.

5. I passed all my exams - I'm _____!
A. once in a blue moon B. out of the moon C. over the moon D. out of this world
6. She's the woman _____ sister looks after the baby for us.
A. that's B. whose C. who D. which
7. Christer Fuglesang said he enjoyed floating around in the _____ environment.
A. weightless B. homesick C. quiet D. heavy
8. As soon as the spacecraft _____ into space, the crew started to observe the sun.
A. was travelling B. had travelled C. travelled D. has travelled
9. Do you know the reason _____ humans are interested in Mars and other planets in the solar system?
A. that B. why C. whose D. which
10. A(n) _____ is a person whose job involves traveling and working in a spacecraft.
A. pilot B. engineer C. trainer D. astronaut
11. How often do you play football? - Oh, once in a blue _____.
A. sun B. star C. moon D. earth
12. "That's the coolest thing I've ever seen. It's really _____ this world."
A. out of B. into C. over D. on
13. A _____ is an enormous system of stars in outer space.
A. galaxy B. universe C. solar system D. comet
14. She's very intelligent and knowledgeable. She can talk _____ everything under the sun.
A. about B. with C. to D. of

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

15. Anyone can apply to train as an astronaut.
A. satellite B. astronomy C. cosmonaut D. mission
16. Astronauts are (required) to complete a special training program before flying into the space.

- A. advised B. opposed C. obliged D. suggested

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

17. Many people who do volunteer work think they are more fortunate than others.
A. unlucky B. lucky C. uncomfortable D. blessed
18. He's been a bit depressed ever since he got his bad exam results.
A. nervous B. frustrated C. delighted D. stressed

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions

19. (The) shop (which) I bought this skirt is (located) (on) Hung Vuong Street.
A B C D
20. In Greek mythology, Venus is known as Aphrodite, the goddess of love and beautiful.
A B C D
21. Where did she live before she moved to Chicago?
A B B C

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct response to each of the following exchanges.

22. "Thank for inviting me, but I'm sorry I have to finish my homework"
" _____ "
A. Oh. What a pity! B. That's good.
C. I hope you enjoy it. D. Great. I really had a good time.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

After a long day at work, nothing is better than a good (23) _____. Just like on the Earth, in space an astronaut goes to bed at a certain time, then wakes up and prepares for work again. There are a few differences though. Space has no "up" or "down," but it does have microgravity. As a result, astronauts are weightless and can sleep in (24) _____ orientation. However, they have to attach themselves so they don't float around and bump into something. Space station crews usually sleep in (25) _____ bags located in small crew cabins. Each crew cabin is just big enough for one person.

Generally, astronauts are scheduled for eight hours of sleep at the end of each mission day. (26) _____ on the Earth, though, they may wake up in the middle of their sleep period to use the toilet, or stay up late and look out of the window. Different things such as excitement or motion sickness can disrupt an astronaut's sleep pattern. Some astronauts have (27) _____ having dreams and nightmares.

23. A. night sleep B. night's sleep C. night's sleeps D. sleep of night
24. A. some B. any C. quite a D. no
25. A. sleeping B. sleeper C. sleep D. slept
26. A. Liking B. Alike C. Unlike D. Like
27. A. described B. reported C. showed D. presented

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

A Mission to Mars

Have you ever had a dream of traveling to another planet in our solar system? If you have, there is an actual programme that is happening right now, and it hopes to send people to Mars in 2023. Known as the Mars One Mission, it will send a crew of four people on a one-way mission to colonize Mars. Those chosen people will have to be ready to say good-bye to the earth forever, as there will not be a return trip.

For the people chosen, they will have to learn to do many different things. First of all, they will be living the rest of their lives with just a handful of other people, so they all must have personalities that allow them to get along. Second, the living quarters that they will have won't be very spacious, so they will have to deal with that condition as well. If they feel homesick, they will only be able to communicate with people back on the earth via e-mail, video and audio sent back and forth. However, there won't be any real-time communication. Even at the speed of light, communication between the earth and Mars takes about 20 minutes.

Whether the Mars One Mission will actually happen is the big question that a lot of people are asking. There is an enormous skepticism in the science community, and Wired magazine gave the mission a miserable score of two out of ten on its probability scale. However, for those who dream of going to Mars, at least they can say there is a possibility that it could happen.

28. ***How long will it take for a message to come back from Mars?***

- A. Around 20 minutes B. About an hour C. Only a few seconds D. Almost immediately

29. ***Who might like to go on this mission?***

- A. People who get along with others B. People who don't like to communicate
C. People who get homesick easily D. People with angry personalities

30. ***What will NOT happen to the people who go on the Mars One Mission?***

- A. They will have to live with other people.
B. They will communicate with people on the earth.
C. They will return to the earth
D. They will live in quarters that don't have a lot of space inside.

31. ***What will NOT be spacious?***

- A. The magazines B. The spaceship
C. The mission D. The living quarters

32. ***Which of the following is considered miserable?***

- A. A mission of astronauts to the ISS.
B. A score of the programme on the probability scale.
C. A personality of people taking part in the programme.
D. A crew on board of the Mars One Mission.

Choose the second sentence which has the same meaning as that of the root one.

33. ***My friend, Peter, plays the guitar. He has just released a CD.***

- A. My friend, Peter, who has just released a CD, plays the guitar.
B. My friend, Peter, who plays the guitar, has just released a CD.
C. My friend, Peter, who has just released a CD playing the guitar.
D. My friend, Peter, who playing the guitar has just released a CD.

34. ***The place has a microgravity environment. Astronauts live and conduct research here.***
A. The place where astronauts live and conduct research has a microgravity environment.
B. The place which astronauts live and conduct research has a microgravity environment.
C. The place has a microgravity environment where astronauts live and conduct research.
D. The place where astronauts live and conduct research has a microgravity environment here.
35. ***This is the first time I have seen a spacecraft.***
A. I never see a spacecraft before. B. I have seen a spacecraft before.
C. I have ever seen a spacecraft before. D. I have never seen a spacecraft before.
36. ***When the USA put the first human on the moon, Russia had already sent the first human into space.***
A. Before the USA had put the first human on the moon, Russia had already sent the first human into space.
B. The USA put the first human on the moon before Russia had already sent the first human into space.
C. After the USA put the first human on the moon, Russia had already sent the first human into space.
D. Before the USA put the first human on the moon, Russia had already sent the first human into space.
37. ***She had learned English for five years and then she went to London.***
A. Before she had went to London, she learned English for five years.
B. She had learned English for five years before she went to London.
C. She had learned English for five years after she went to London.
D. She learned English for five years before she went to London.
38. ***The basketball court is far from my house. It is always full of players***
A. The basketball court is far from my house which it is always full of players.
B. The basketball court which it is always full of players is far from my house.
C. The basketball court is far from my house which is always full of players.
D. The basketball court which is always full of players is far from my house.
39. ***We're not staying in the same hotel, so we can't share a room.***
A. If we stay in the same hotel, we could share a room.
B. Unless we were staying in the same hotel, we could share a room.
C. If we were staying in the same hotel, we could share a room.
D. If we are staying in the same hotel, we can share a room.
40. ***I can't swim so I'm not going scuba diving with Jack.***
A. Unless I could swim, I will not go scuba diving with Jack
B. If I could swim, I would go scuba diving with Jack.
C. If I could swim, I will go scuba diving with Jack.
D. Unless I can swim, I will go scuba diving with Jack